

Rebecca Lautar, Chair Department of Music Dorothy F. Schmidt College of Arts and Letters Florida Atlantic University 777 Glades Road Boca Raton, FL 33431 tel: 561.297.3821

fax: 561.297.2944 rlautar@fau.edu www.fau.edu/music

Memorandum

To: UUPC

From: Rebecca Lautar, Chair, Department of Music

Re: FLEX proposal from Music

Date: April 2, 2018

The Department of Music proposes a change to the Foreign Language Exit requirement (FLEX) for music degrees. The music program is Selective Access and each music major is fully accredited by the National Association of Schools of Music, which requires specific percentages of music coursework for each category of emphasis: degree-specific music courses, music performance courses and supporting courses in music. For many of the music degrees, requiring FLEX adds additional time to degree and in some cases adds extra credits that trigger the excess credit surcharge.

The department proposes that all Bachelor of Music (BM) majors be waived from FLEX.

The department's proposal is as follows:

Bachelor of Music, or Bachelor of Music Education

1. All degree requirements of the University, including excluding the University Foreign Language Requirement. (See <u>Degree Requirements section</u> of this catalog.)

Approved by:	Date:
Department Chair: Robert Stark	Feb 9, 2018
College Curriculum Chair: Lk Johnso	4/3/18
College Dean: Sinda Kohuse	4/3/18
UUPC Chair: DE Haky (IP)	4/3/18
Undergraduate Studies Dean:	4/6/18
UFS President:	
Provost:	